LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES –November 15, 2016
Present:   Janet Acker, Linda Styer,  Paul Kelly,  Holly Hake,  Hans Soderquist, Penny Grimes, Scott Kunkler, Director- Kim Graff

Excused:  John Gordon, Carol Ash, 

Absent:      JR Delia

Penny Grimes, Holly Hake and Hans Soderquist were sworn in as trustees of the Library board.

Secretary's Report
Linda moved to approve the October minutes with the approved changes.    Janet seconded.  Minutes were approved.
Treasurer's Report
Scott made a motion to accept the financial report including the detail of the checks written for the month.               Penny seconded. Motion carried.

Building
The tenant will be staying until the end of November.  

Architectural firm did a walk through and gave a list of recommendations of things to do in the building.   

Fund-raising Committee
Greenery sale will be Saturday December 3rd  9-3pm.  Volunteers will be needed to decorate wreathes, bake cookies, be at the sale and cut trees.  Cookie drop off will be December 2.
Saturday November 26 there will be a wreath making workshop for the Greenery sale.  We also need pine cones in advance.
Development Committee
Around 3,200 appeal letters were sent out. 

Finance Committee 
We need to update the conflict of interest policy.  

We need to update our claims policy.

Scott will email policies to trustees.

Director's Report
Giving Assistant distributes money to us by check. 

There will be a Paint and Sip fund-raiser Jan 15, 2-5pm.

The library will be receiving a donation of printers and supplies from a patron.

Windows in the back need to be painted and could use storm windows.

Back columns could also use painting.

Ramp will need resealing.

Scott made a motion to accept the Director's report. Janet seconded.  Motion carried.

Old Business
The board agreed on the logo.

Long Range planning meeting will be tomorrow, November 16 at 6:30pm in the library.

The director has been trying to contact  a person recommended to do the Financial review.

New Business
Board vacancy – Janet has received a few names of possibilities.  

Tax cap – Scott files a form with OSC and they will tell us what number will be within the tax cap. 

Discussed planning the 2017 budget.  New budget format numbers will not be a available until the end of November.  Normally we schedule extra budget meetings to make up a budget.

Holly made a motion to send NYLA a $100 donation.  Hans seconded.  Motion carried.  

Janet made a motion to adjourn.  Holly seconded.  Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at  9:14 pm.
Next Board Meeting will be December 20th at 7pm.  
